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August 11, 2017 

 

 

Administrator Matthew Welbes 

Federal Transit Administration  

1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 

Washington, DC 20590 

 

Dear Administrator Welbes, 

I write to express OKI’s strong support for the grant application submitted by Butler County Regional Transit 

Authority (BCRTA), in partnership with Miami University, the City of Oxford, Ohio and the Talawanda School 

District for the Chestnut Street Shared Services Facility and Regional Park & Ride. This 5339 grant will allow 

for the construction of facilities that will promote rural transit and economic opportunity by connecting 

eastern Butler County to the City of Oxford and Miami University.  Construction of the proposed facilities will 

connect Butler County residents to real jobs and real employment opportunities. This project will serve as a 

vital economic boost to this rural area by connecting residents with Northwest Butler County’s largest 

employer, Miami University.  

BCRTA and their partners will demonstrate the value that a well-constructed transit system has in a rural 

area to boost opportunity, livability and sustainability throughout the region. This project will create 

transformational change by providing non-existent infrastructure for low-cost transportation options that 

link the labor force with employment opportunities and encourage automobile drivers to park their cars and 

endorse alternate modes of travel.   

BCRTA is an active member in the OKI MPO region and we have seen firsthand the fine work that they do. I 

strongly urge your favorable consideration of this grant application.    

Sincerely, 

 

Mark R. Policinski 

CEO/Executive Director 









Contact Information: 

Office:  614-644-6721 
FAX:  614-719-6954 

Email:  Rep51@ohiohouse.gov 

Committees: 

Insurance 
Ways and Means 
Federalism and Interstate Relations 

Wes Retherford 
State Representative 
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August 18, 2016 
 
Administrator Matthew Welbes 
Federal Transit Administration  
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Dear Administrator Welbes, 
 
I write to express my strong support for the grant application submitted by Butler County Regional Transit 
Authority (BCRTA), in partnership with Miami University, the City of Oxford, Ohio, and the Talawanda School 
District for the Federal Transit Administration’s Bus and Bus Facilities Infrastructure Investment Program.  
This grant will allow for the construction of multimodal facilities that will promote rural transit and economic 
opportunity by creating infrastructure that does not exist today to connect eastern Butler County to the City 
of Oxford and Miami University.   
 
Construction of the proposed facilities will connect real jobs to areas in need of employment opportunities 
that will serve as a vital economic boost to this rural area by connecting Butler County to employers in the 
area including the region's largest employer, Miami University.  BCRTA and their partners will demonstrate 
the value that a well-constructed transit system has in a rural area to boost opportunity, livability, and 
sustainability throughout the region.  This project will create transformational change by providing non-
existent infrastructure for low-cost transportation options that link the labor force with employment 
opportunities and encourage automobile drivers to park their cars and endorse alternate modes of travel. 
 
I strongly urges your favorable consideration of this grant application. If you would like to discuss this 
further, please do not hesitate to contact me at [phone number and/or email]. 
Sincerely, 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Wes Retherford 
State Representative  
Ohio House District 51  











 

 

 
 
	
August 11, 2017 
 
 
Administrator Matthew Welbes 
Federal Transit Administration  
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
 
Dear Mr. Welbes: 
 
On behalf of the Butler County Visitors Bureau I am writing to express strong support for 
the Chestnut Street Shared Services Facility and Regional Park & Ride application 
submitted by the Butler County Regional Transit Authority (BCRTA), in partnership with 
Miami University, the City of Oxford and the Talawanda School District for the Bus and 
Bus Facilities Infrastructure Program.  
 
Tourism is a more than $1 billion industry in Butler County and in particular Miami 
University is a major driver of visitors and students to our county. Having a quality and 
accessible transportation network is paramount in welcoming and supporting the visitors 
to the county as well as making other cities in our county easily accessible.  
 
The plan submitted by the BCTRA presents a viable solution to the significant 
transportation and parking needs currently experienced in Oxford and the County.  
However more importantly the plan will wholeheartedly enhance the experience of visitors 
that will lead to more visitors and subsequent economic benefit.   
 
The Butler County Visitors Bureau strongly encourages a favorable consideration of this 
application. If you would like to discuss this further, please do not hesitate to contact me 
at (513) 602-4443 and/or mhecquet@GetToTheBC.com. 
	
Sincerely,	

	
Mark	Hecquet	
Executive	Director	
Butler	County	Visitors	Bureau	
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